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Dear Parents and Carers 

 
We are delighted to bring you our Summer half term celebration newsletter, highlighting a wonderful 
selection of learning experiences across the curriculum. Here's a snapshot of what our students have 
been up to. 

In Maths, children have been exploring new concepts and enhancing their problem-solving skills. It’s 
been great to see their confidence grow across the school with each challenge they tackle. In English 
our budding writers have been writing some amazing stories, essays, and poems. Their creativity is 
truly inspiring. In Art our children have been exploring different media such as wire, clay and paints. 
Our young artists have been expressing themselves in unique and colourful ways. 

Key Stage 2 students have participated in workshops this term aimed at developing social skills and 
resilience. These sessions have been instrumental in helping them navigate challenges and build 
stronger relationships. 

Looking Ahead: 

Next term promises to be just as exciting, with plenty to look forward to: 

•              Trips: Various educational trips are planned, providing students with hands-on learning expe-
riences outside the classroom. 

•              Palmer's Got Talent: We are getting ready for an amazing showcase of our students' talents 
in Palmer's Got Talent. 

•              Year 6 Performance: Our Year 6 students are gearing up for their much-anticipated perfor-
mance. It's sure to be a highlight of the term. 

We hope you enjoy this glimpse into our Summer half term activities. Thank you for your continued 
support, and we look forward to another fantastic term 
ahead! 
 

Kind regards, 

 
Miss A Higginbotham 

Headteacher 

 



 

 

 

 

 

This term in Nursery has been amazing! 

In Topic, we have been doing ‘Up, Up and Away’. We have been thinking about 

things that fly (such as birds, planes, and rockets), how they fly, and what fea-

tures they have! When learning about birds, we also learnt about what the word 

nocturnal means, and examples of nocturnal animals. We have also made some 

wonderful drawings and creations and have even flown some 

kites! 

 

 

For Topic, we also got to go on a pretend aeroplane! Miss Newman was the Pilot, 

and Mrs Hamblin and Miss W were the air hostesses! We went through airport 

security and boarded the plane, got seated in our assigned seats, and then took 

off! We also got served ‘aeroplane food’ which was our snack! It was so much 

fun! 

 

In Maths, some of the things that we have been learning about are weight, ca-

pacity, and sequencing events! To help us sequence our events, we made a jam 

sandwich and used the words ‘first’, ‘then’ and ‘next’. Then, we sequenced the 

events on a worksheet! The jam sandwiches were very yummy, and Miss New-

man loved eating hers at snack time!  

 

 

 

Nursery 



 

 

We are also doing wonderfully at Phonics, and some of us have even begun to 

learn the graphemes alongside with the sounds! 

 

 

 

 

We are also becoming more confident with our name writing and some of us are 

now able to write our names independently! 

 

 

In Outdoor Learning, we have been looking for minibeasts and worms, creating 

pictures using natural resources, and thinking about how we should look after 

our environment and why it is important.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next term, we are going to be thinking more about people who help us such as 

the police, fire people and doctors! We will also be preparing for some of our 

friends to transition into Reception, and for some of us to transition into Nursery 

2! 

 

We have had such a wonderful term, and we hope that everyone has a wonder-

ful half term! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

This term in Reception we have been learning about old and new transport. The children have 

learnt about a Penny Farthing bike, a steam train and an Omnibus and many more. As part of this 

learning the children have been writing sentences comparing the old and new transport as well 

as using different shapes to make pictures of the different vehicles.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As part of Eco Week, the children went and collected some litter. Whilst doing this we talked 

about the importance of putting rubbish in the bin and how it gets into our waterways and can 

harm many different animals. The children enjoyed no electricity day and kept reminding each 

other not to use the hand dryer as it was powered by electricity. 

 

 

 

 

Reception 



 

 

In maths this term we have been learning to make repeated patterns in more difficult arrange-

ments, building numbers above 10, counting beyond 20 and adding and taking away.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

During our ‘Explore and Learn’ sessions the children have enjoyed mud painting, Summer 

hunting and most recently making forest faces out of clay and using natural materials like 

leaves and grass for the hair.  

 



 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 1 
 This term Year 1 learnt about two different styles of writing. The first was a diary entry. Our 

model text was all about ‘A day in the life of a pirate’. However the children all had an opportuni-

ty to use their own ideas to write a diary entry for a character of their choice. Here are some of 

the fantastic innovations from Year 1 students:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Art the children used clay to design and make their own tiles! They then used paints to deco-

rate their designs. Here are just a few of the beautiful designs they came up with:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Math's this term we have been learning about Multiplication and Division. The children 

learnt about making equal groups through sharing and grouping.  We also continued some 

previous learning about Volume and capacity. The children used water to show full, empty, 

nearly full and nearly empty.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In 

Science the children started some learning about our bodies. We learnt about the names of 

different body parts, the senses that link to some body parts and how our bodies change as 

we grow older. The children worked together to create some fantastic posters labelling differ-

ent body parts:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

.  

In English this half term, we have been learning about diary entries and non-chronological 
reports. The children have had some really enjoyable grammar lessons including a suffix 
board game, musical SPaG and a conjunction treasure hunt!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In maths, we have been focusing on fractions and time. These topics can be tricky, but the 
children quickly got the hang of it thanks to lots of practical lessons and activities! Year 2 
can now recognise and find a half, a third and a quarter. They can also tell the time to the 
hour, half an hour, quarter past and quarter to. 

Year 2 



 

 

In science, Year 2 have been focusing on the topic Living Things and Their Habitats. The 
children have been learning lots of new vocabulary, as well as learning about what makes 
things living or non-living. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In computing, we have been learning about codes and how important they are to comput-
ers. The children have been creating their own codes on Scratch and have even managed 
to make their characters move and talk! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In PE, Year 2 have had the opportunity to practise their athletics and tennis skills. The chil-
dren have really enjoyed the different games they have played to help them improve. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

 
 
 

We have had a fantastic term in Benjamin class! We are continuing to develop  
 
our independence and teamwork skills, and I am very proud of how far we have 
 
 come as a class over the last few months.   
 
 We have particularly enjoyed making our Seismographs in geography 

(feel free to ask them what these are and why they are so important!)  

and creating our tsunami model!   

We have started reading Charlie and the Chocolate Factory in our reading lessons 

 and we are thoroughly enjoying it! I have been really impressed with the children’s  

comprehension skills, and we are learning loads of new and exciting vocabulary.    

In science we have been learning all about animals (including humans!) and  

we really enjoyed building our skeletons.  

We also conducted an experiment to find out if longer bones meant you could  

jump further.             

We have also been expanding our creativity skills, and really enjoyed learning  

about Alexander Calder and his super sculptures in art. We have even had a go at  

making some 3D structures of our own!   

I would like to thank each and every member of Benjamin class for putting 100%      

effort into everything they do. I look forward to spending the next term continuing 

 to develop and grow and can’t wait to see what masterpieces we create!   

 

 

Year 3 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Year 3 King-Smith  
 

Geography  
 
Our students have been learning about earthquakes in our Geography lessons. We focus on 
what is an earthquake, its cause and effect, and identifying from maps, some countries that 
have been devastated by earthquakes. During this process, we focus on an important person 
who contributed to the understanding of earthquakes. This person is Charles Francis Richter, an 
American seismologist and physicist  

 
 
 
He is one of the creators of the Richter magnitude scale, used to measure the strength of an 
earthquake. Our students used ideas from what they learned to design a replica of the Richter 
scale as shown below.  
                                                   
 
 
 
 
 

Math  
If you ask our students what is their favourite subject, oftentimes they will say, Math. For them 
to keep liking math and doing well, we need to have them work with tangible real-life materials. 
Learning to tell the time can be a challenge for some students. To facilitate learning to tell the 
time, we decided to make our clocks. As clocks come in various designs, we decided to add Ro-
man Numerals, representing our standard numbers. The clocks we designed not only help to 
facilitate learning to tell the time but also help our students understand Roman         numerals  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 

 

  

 

 

 

In Year 4 we have been learning all about living things and their habitats. We 

have learnt about the impact humans have on the world; both positive and nega-

tive and we have studied natural disasters. Natural disasters can have a huge im-

pact on wildlife and their habitats. To understand this impact, we carried out 

some experiments to simulate a tsunami and an earthquake. 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 4 



 

 

 

 

In English, Year 4 have been working hard to include more subordinating conjunc-

tions in their writing. Subordinating conjunctions are fantastic to include in 

writing because they allow the writer to add more information to keep the read-

er interested and engaged. The children took part in an activity to make sentenc-

es that have subordinating conjunctions. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We also had a brilliant workshop with Jess from BRiYM, where 

we worked on working as part of a team and communicating in 

a kind yet assertive way.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In writing, Year 5 have written some fantastic balanced arguments and are now enjoying writing 

playscripts about fairy tales. We have especially enjoyed acting out our scripts – we certainly have 

some brilliant actors amongst us! Here is some of our brilliant writing. 

 

In geography, we have been learning about where our food comes from, and the people involved 

in the process from the workers on banana plantations to the buyers in the supermarkets. We 

have learnt about the importance of fair trade and debated how much of the price of a banana 

should go back to each of the different stakeholders. We are looking forward to our Morrisons 

trip where we will look out for the fairtrade logo and find out where in the world our food comes 

from.  

Year 5 



 

 

In RE, we have been learning about the cycle of samsara in Hinduism. We have explored 

how karma relates to this and how karma can be represented through the game snakes and 

ladders. As part of this, the children have designed their own snakes and ladders inspired by 

board games where the players must make choices which lead to good karma and good 

consequences or bad karma and bad consequences.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In science, we have been learning about gravity, Sir Isaac Newton and forces. We have es-

pecially enjoyed learning about air resistance by creating parachutes for different objects 

and exploring how that affects what how that affects the time taken for them to fall to the 

ground.   



 

 

 

 

It has definitely been an intense but rewarding half-term in Year 6. Our hard work since the be-

ginning of the year has paid off as we completed our SATs two weeks ago. All children remained 

calm and         focused throughout the week and tried their best when completing the assess-

ments. All members of staff are incredibly proud of them. Aside from our learning in English and 

Maths, this term we have  engaged in new learning across different areas of the curriculum.   

 

Geography:   

The name of our Geography unit for this term is ‘Overheating Planet’. The children have en-
gaged in interesting discussions about global warming, the pros and cons of non-renewable en-
ergies and the importance of making a positive impact on our planet. We enjoyed creating fact 
files about coal mining and recording a speech about the importance of stopping the rapid in-
crease of climate change.   

We have worked amazingly hard in Maths. We completed our unit on ‘Shape’ and ‘Position and          
Direction’ before we revisited all the learning that we had done throughout the year. We em-
bodied all Palmer Powers in our Maths lessons as we worked collaboratively with others to 
practice how to answer different questions: we were resilient and persevered when activities 
got trickier and we were focussed and on task every day.   

 

English 

Year 6 have let their magination run wild in our two writing units this term. We     

enjoyed writing an    adventure narrative based off the video ‘Taking Flight’. We worked hard to 

make sure that our setting descriptions were accurate and used dialogue to move the narrative 

forward. Halfway through the term we were surprised by our chairs going on strike. Who would 

have thought that stationary items also have feelings! Inspired by the comments of the chairs 

and their daily worries, we wrote informal letters in role as different stationery items. We made 

sure to include idioms and puns to add a bit of humour to them.    

Maths:  

Year 6 



 

 

We have had two sessions of reading per day this term. In the first reading session, we have 
consolidated our reading comprehension of a wide range of texts ahead of SATs where we have 
practiced using some top tips to make sure that we answer all questions as accurately as possible. 
Alongside these sessions, we have read The London Eye Mystery by Siobhan Dowd, an interesting 
detective narrative set in London.    

 

 

Art:   

This term, we have explored the art of Wassily Kandinsky and created our own pieces inspired 
by his work. Did you know that Kandinsky was inspired by music and the way it made him feel 
to create his art? Different sounds led to different patterns, shapes and colours. This is known 
as synaesthesia. We listened to different styles of music and explored with different shapes 
before creating our final piece. Then, we used water colours to personalise our art even 
further. Have a look at some of our masterpieces!   

 

 

 

 

 

Thrive 

This term, we have had the opportunity to continue to learn and 
perfect boxing techniques in our weekly boxing sessions. The children have released all the 
stress from the week and developed their resilience in these 1-hour long lessons which will 
continue during Summer 2.  

n our PSHE lessons, we have focused on our ‘Thrive’ class targets to develop our collaboration, 
communication and social skills. We wrote short poems (Haikus) based off different emotions 
and presented a ‘Passion project’ to our peers about our interests and likes. It was so 
interesting to see what things inspire our Year 6’s and what they would like to become in the 
future. Drama, painting, sports and music are just some of the many areas of interest that our 
children have.   

Reading:   



 























 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance Information  

 

Attendance is a key priority for our school this term. We want to ensure that all chil-

dren’s       attendance percentages are in line or above national average of 97%. Children 

with an attendance of 97% above are more likely to be happier attending school, make 

better progress and eventually achieve better in formal exams. Please see below how 

even missing a few days of school can lead to many hours of learning missed

 

Whole School Attendance is currently 92.3% 

 

Well done to  Cole (Lower school)and Binch (Upper school) Classes 

and Hawking/Johnson Houses for  the attendance raffle. 

 

Attendance Raffle 

You have to be in it to win it! If you attend school every day you will automatical-

ly be put into our attendance raffle which will be drawn on a Friday afternoon. A 

winner from each class will be selected and win a special prize.  We are also now 

holding a half term raffle for those children who have 100 percent attendance 

where they can win prizes such as amazon vouchers, roblox points, art kits and 

pencil cases. All the children have to do to be in with a chance of winning is to be 

in school every day 

Yearly Attendance Days Missed Hours Missed 

100% 0 0 

97% 6 30 

95% 10 50 

90% 20 100 

80% 40 200 

Nursery Year R Year 1 Year 2 

AM PM Kerr Rosen Cole Donaldson Ahlberg Butterworth 

88.0% 85.3% 94.8% 92.7% 99.3% 88.2% 94.3% 94.4% 

Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

Benjamin King-Smith Binch Pullman Hughes Morpurgo Horowitz Lewis 

94.1% 84.8% 97.5% 95.6% 95.7% 94.9% 94.6% 92.7% 



 

 

   Important dates 

 

      Start of term Tuesday 4th June 

      Parent PSHE Information  4th June via Zoom  

    Reception Trip to Southsea     6th June 

    Year 1 Trip to Bournemouth  26th June 

    Year 2 Trip to Beale Park    21st June 

   Year 3 Horse-riding  4th,11th,18th and 25th June 

    4th July Whole school closed– Election day 

 

For Parents of 5–19-year-olds the School Nursing service offers The Parent 
ChatHealth Service: 
TEXT - 07312 263194  - text a school nurse in confidence,  
we can offer advice & support on topics like: 
 
Sleep 
Bedwetting 
Healthy eating 
Emotional health & wellbeing 
Dealing with medical conditions in school 
Parenting 
Bullying 

 

Wishing everyone a great Half term 

See you on the 4th June 


